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ADDENDUM #1 
RFP-2023-DPHS-03-PERSO 

 
(Changes are in bold, underlined and italicized text below to enable vendors  

to quickly recognize changes in paragraphs and/or wording.) 
 

On April 25, 2022, the New Hampshire Department of Health and Human Services 
published a Request for Proposals, soliciting proposals from vendors for the provision of 
Personal Responsibility Education Programs (PREP) to provide adolescents with 
evidence-based sexual health education on abstinence and contraception and adult 
preparation subjects, in the city of Nashua, city of Manchester and the Claremont/Greater 
Sullivan County area for the prevention of adolescent pregnancy and sexually transmitted 
infections (STIs). 
The three (3) service areas identified above have been pre-selected as PREP 
implementation sites due to the significantly higher teenage birth rates in these New 
Hampshire communities. 
The Department is publishing this addendum to: 

1. Modify Section 1. Introduction, Subsection 1.1. Purpose and Overview, 2nd 
Paragraph, to read: 
The three (3) service areas identified above have been pre-selected as PREP 
implementation sites due to the significantly higher teenage birth rates in these 
New Hampshire communities. Vendors may propose PREP programming in 
one (1) or more of the three (3) service areas above by submitting a separate 
proposal for each proposed service area. Therefore, each proposal 
submitted must specify PREP programming in only one (1) of the three (3) 
service areas above. Proposers must be located in New Hampshire.  
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